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Coach Recognition 

Coach Alison Meisner was named Monroe County’s Boys Cross Country Coach of the year for 2nd straight 

year. Under Coach Meisner the team has captured a league championship six out of the last seven years.  

In addition, to the league championship this year’s team also won regionals and qualified to run at the 

state meet.  They finished 14th at the state meet.  This is the 6th time Coach “Al” has won the coach of 

the year award. 

Girls Basketball 

The Lady Eagles have been playing tough and are currently 1-5 with several close losses. The young team 

is gaining experience and overcoming some injuries.  The girls will be in action over winter break as they 

compete in the 8th annual Airport Jets basketball showcase as they take on Dearborn Arts and 

Technology on December 29th. After winter break The Tri County Conference games begin as we take on 

Adrian Madison on January 6th. 

Boys Basketball 

The Eagle’s basketball team is off to a 2-2 start as they have faced some very tough competition to start 

the season.  The boys’ team will also participate in the 8th annual Airport Jets basketball showcase as 

they take on Bedford on December 30th. After winter break The Tri County Conference games begin as 

we host Sand Creek on January 5th 

Wrestling 

The wrestling team got off to a great start by splitting quad meets at Napoleon and Addison. We 

competed in Monroe County’s largest tournament, the Sheriff’s Invitational held at Jefferson High 

School. The team finished 7th overall. RJ Cicero, John Nolan and Drew Perchard were our top individual 

performers with each earning 4th place.  The team will continue wrestling in tournaments with 

Manchester’s New Year’s Eve invitational before starting league matches after winter break. 

Boys Swim 

The boys swim team started their season with 5th place finish at the Rock N Roll relays at Riverview and a 

4th place finish at the Southern Michigan Independent Swim League (SMISL) Relays hosted by Dundee. 

Coach Mosley and the swimmers were finally able to have a home meet after being away for several 

years on December 13th and defeated Whitmer High School. 

Middle School 

The middle school boys’ basketball completed its season with a tough game against Whiteford on 12/21.  

The girls’ basketball team will begin tryouts when we return from winter break.  Wrestling will also start 

upon our return.   

The Co-ed swim team has also enjoyed being able to host meets and practice in their own pool. They 

have wins this season over Whitmer, Fassett and Flat Rock. 



Coaching Vacancies 

• Interviews for the vacant varsity volleyball position will be held on January 9th. 

• Lance Kettinger has resigned from coaching the varsity softball team. Lance earned a promotion 

at work and felt he could no longer put in the necessary time to be a successful as a varsity 

coach. I would like to thank Lance for his years of service and wish him the best.  The position 

has been posted and interviews will be held in January. 


